Appendix G-1

Webster-Pembroke Recreation Access Review Request to Richard Fink, New Hampshire
Fish and Game Department
dtd October 10, 2013



Recreational Access at the Webster-Pembroke Hydroelectric facility, S...

Subject: Recreational Access at the Webster-Pembroke Hydroelectric facility, Suncook River,
Allenstown NH

From: Stephen Hickey <sjh@essexhydro.com>

Date: 10/10/2013 1:30 PM

To: Richard.Fink@wildlife.nh.gov

Dear Mr. Fink,

Essex Power Services, Inc. as the authorized agent of Eagle Creek
Renewable Energy LLC, owner and operator of the Webster-Pembroke
hydroelectric project (the "Project") located on the Suncook River

in Allenstown, NH is pleased to inform you that it is in the process of
submitting an application to the Low Impact Hydropower Institute (
http://www.lowinpacthydro.org/ ) for the low impact certification of the
Project. Condition G of the Project's application for low impact
certification requires confirmation that the project is in compliance

with the terms and conditions of its Exemption from Licensing issued by
the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission on February 24, 1983 and attached
for your reference. The project's FERC Exemption does not contain any
specific provision for recreational access however the project currently
permits recreational access free or charge within a safe distance of the
dam and the associated project works. Considerable amounts of angling and
recreational boating and swimming occur in Irish Pond the project impoundment, and
within a safe distance of the project structures. That being

said, Eagle Creek Renewable Energy LLC would appreciate confirmation

from you that your agency has no concerns about recreaticnal access at

the site and that the project permits recreational access free of charge
within a safe distance of the project works.

Thank you in advance for responding to this inquiry and please contact
me with any questions or concerns.

Stephen Hickey

Essex Power Services, Inc.

as authorized agent for Eagle Creek Renewable Energy LLC
55 Union Street, 4th Floor

Boston, MA 02108

tel: 617-367-0032

fax: 617-367-3796
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